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As I’m away this week, Vice President Lin will take over. I will be in SW 
Queensland with our new twins hopefully enjoying some warmer 
weather. 
 
The main event on our immediate calendar will be the BBQ for the 
Volunteers at Ringlands, Sunday week the 20th, Marilyn is the cook and 
if you can turn up at about 12 noon for a sausage please do so and 
support the members who have indicated their attendance last meeting, 
and as well as the young volunteers, and our Exchange Student Katja. 
(This will be a great opportunity to meet her). Ringlands is a great 
project for the club and the work the volunteers are doing, under the 
guidance of council’s Norm Lenehan, will mean an upgrade of the 
walking track that hasn’t seen much upkeep in recent years. 
 
Just 5 weeks ‘till the 16th August. Again I ask all members to try to 
arrange your calendars, so that we will have a full complement of 
members for the 50th, and whilst mentioning dates, the District 
conference is on, on the 1st & 2nd November at Sussex Inlet. Sam & I 
will be going as will our new exchange student Katja. We would love to 
have company, so if anyone can find the time to go for an enjoyable 
Rotary weekend. 
 
Remember, should you not be able to attend the weekly meetings 
please advise the attendance officer Phil by 5.00pm on the Tuesday 
prior to the meeting as he has to give numbers to the Whale by Tuesday 
Evening. 
 
Cheers for now, 
Ted 
 

Stuart Scobie, Eurobodalla Sustainable Devices 
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TASK 17 July  24 July  31 July  
Welcome/Wheel  George Barker Jeremy Ferguson Marilyn Gibson  
Cashier  Jeremy Ferguson Marilyn Gibson  Lin Morey  
Toast / thanks  Marilyn Gibson  Lin Morey  Ian Thomlinson  
4-way test  Lin Morey  Ian Thomlinson  Bob Aston 
3-minute talk  Ian Thomlinson  Bob Aston Chris O’Brien 
FINES Bob Aston Chris O’Brien Kris Elphick  
Introduction  Chris O’Brien Kris Elphick  Phil Gaffney  

17 July Stuart Scobie, Eurobodalla Sustainable Devices (talking to us 
about environmentally friendly products and climate change) 
 

19 July  Our Youth Exchange student Katja Gfeller from Switzerland 
arrives in Australia. 
 

20 July  Our Club is hosting a barbecue for the Conservation Volunteers 
on Ringlands Point. They will be working for the week on the 
Ringlands Track. Everyone is invited to help/host. 

24 July Kristen & Megan, Narooma Pre-School (think they might talk to 
us about children) 
 

31 July Maureen Manning, Assistant District Governor 
 

7 August Cora Num, will talk to us about genealogy 
 

14 August no meeting 
 

16 August 50th Anniversary Celebrations at Narooma Golf Club 
 

21 August District Governor’s visit 
 

28 August Board Meeting 
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Ian Thomlinson entertaining the crew 
with a very doggie (or should that be 

dodgy) fine session last Thursday 
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Last week’s meeting was the second with President Ted in the chair. It was an enjoyable night with Lin 
giving the three minute talk on Probus – an organisation he has been involved with for some time and 
Chris O’Brien filled in at the last minute as the guest speaker. Chris updated us on the latest with the 
Narooma Chamber of Commerce. It sounds as though the Chamber has great things planed for 
Narooma! Let hope they come to fruition.  
 
Ian Thomlinson gave an amusing fine session on the similarity some Rotarians have to special dog 
breeds!  Well done Ian.  
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By Susie O. Ma   
Rotary International News -- 10 July 2008   
  
Bill Chiang was working on his laptop the afternoon of 12 May when his 19th-floor apartment in 
Chengdu, China, began to shake.  

"This cannot be an earthquake," he thought. "It must be shoddy construction work."  

But when the building continued to sway, he quickly realized what was happening. A veteran of two 
earthquakes in California, USA, he ducked under a doorway and waited – and waited and waited – 
until the shaking stopped two minutes later.   

Despite his initial fear, Chiang said he was in the right place at the right time. A charter and honorary 
member of the Rotary Club of San Francisco Golden Gate (Chengdu does not have a club), he, along 
with members of the Rotary clubs of Beijing and Shanghai, has been an integral part of Rotary-related 
efforts to help victims of the earthquake in China’s Sichuan Province.   

Because of Rotarians’ work, ShelterBox and LifeBox , two disaster relief organizations with Rotary ties, 
have been able to ship aid containers to the region. ShelterBox was also able to obtain the visas 
required to send a disaster response team to the area.   

"Bill has been great with on-the-ground organization, including providing access to interpreters, 
organizing transport, and all the paperwork," said Lasse Petersen, of the Rotary Club of Mounts Bay, 
Cornwall, England, a longtime ShelterBox team member. "When you arrive in a foreign country and 
don’t speak the language, finding local help is invaluable."  

Quake experience  

Chiang, who has lived all over the world, has been in Chengdu for two years volunteering for 
organizations that provide reconstructive surgery to children. He said he was probably the most 
mentally prepared person in the city when the disaster hit because of his previous earthquake 
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experiences.   

When he left his apartment after the quake ended, Chiang took bottled water, money, his passport, 
and a radio. Others were not so prepared. People were in the street without shoes, totally rattled and 
running for cover with each aftershock, he said. When he was allowed back into his undamaged 
building nine hours later, electricity and the Internet were still working, and only a few things in his 
apartment had broken.   

Most of the buildings in Chengdu city are new and sustained little damage, but touring hard-hit areas 
elsewhere with ShelterBox team members underscored how lucky he was.  

It "makes you feel what life is all about - anything can happen at any moment," he said. "I get 
emotional when I see children and old people who are totally emotionless, zombied out."   

The most chilling image, he recalled, was a group of about 30 soldiers marching in two columns, 
wearing all-white clothing and masks. They were responsible for handling dead bodies. "It sent chills 
up my spine," he said.  

Chiang is upbeat about the future, though. Before the quake, there was concern that China’s younger 
generation was becoming too materialistic and selfish, he said. But the disaster seems to have 
galvanized everyone.  

“This earthquake has shown how a society can be positively impacted by people working together," he 
explained.  

Rotary moment  

As the earthquake cleanup continues, Chiang wants to become a conduit for Rotary club and district 
reconstruction projects and is busy answering e-mails from Rotarians and friends from around the 
world interested in helping.   

Chiange said he looks forward to when his Chinese friends can become Rotarians. Though there are 
Rotary clubs in Beijing and Shanghai, only foreign-passport holders are allowed to join until the 
government approves regulations for international nongovernmental organizations.  

While distributing ShelterBox containers in Pengzhou, an area devastated by the quake, Chiang told 
an interested government official about Rotary.  

"He said he wanted to be a Rotarian and asked how he could join," Chiang recalled proudly. "It was a 
Rotary moment."  
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·  Under no circumstances may two men share an umbrella. 

 
·  It is OK for a man to cry ONLY under the following circumstances: 

   (a) When a heroic dog dies to save its master. 
   (b) The moment Angelina Jolie starts unbuttoning her blouse. 
   (c) After wrecking your boss' car. 
   (d) One hour, 12 minutes, 37 seconds into "The Crying Game". 
 
Any Man who brings a camera to a bachelor party may be legally killed and eaten by his 
buddies. 
 
Unless he murdered someone in your family, you must bail a friend out of jail within 12 hours. 
 

·  If you've known a guy for more than 24 hours, his sister is off limits forever unless you actually 
marry her. 
 

·  Moaning about the brand of free beer in a buddy's fridge is forbidden. However complain at will if 
the temperature is unsuitable. 
 

·  No man shall ever be required to buy a birthday present for another man. In fact, even 
remembering your buddy's birthday is strictly optional. At that point, you must celebrate at a strip 
bar of the birthday boy's choice. 
 

·  On a road trip, the strongest bladder determines pit stops, not the weakest. 
 

·  When stumbling upon other guys watching a sporting event, you may ask the score of the game 
in progress, but you may never ask who's playing. 
 

·  Friends don't let friends wear Speedos. Ever. Issue closed. 
 

·   Women who claim they "love to watch sports" must be treated as spies until they demonstrate 
knowledge of the game and the ability to drink as much as the other sports watchers. 
 

·  Never hesitate to reach for the last beer or the last slice of pizza, but not both, that's just greedy. 
 

·  If you compliment a guy on his six-pack, you'd better be talking about his choice of beer. 
 

·  Phrases that may NOT be uttered to another man while lifting weights: 
    (a) Yeah, Baby, Push it! 
    (b) C'mon, give me one more! Harder! 
    (c) Another set and we can hit the showers! 
 

·  It is acceptable for you to drive her car. It is not acceptable for her to drive yours. 
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·  Thou shalt not buy a car in the colours of brown, pink, lime green, orange or sky blue. 
 

·  The girl who replies to the question "What do you want for Christmas?" with "If you loved me, 
you'd know what I want!" gets an Xbox. End of story. 
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Hi Rotary Colleagues, 
 
Tonight’s International toast is to the Rotary Club of Xanthi (in Greece). The Club was 
chartered in 1955 and has 22 members. 
 
Xanthi is located 224 kilometres away from the city of Thessaloniki, 713 kilometres from 
Athens, 121 from Alexandroupolis and 165 kilometres from Kepous, its border patrol station 
before Turkey, and 405 kilometres from Istanbul. 

Xanthi is famous for its deserts and dried nuts. Plenty of cariokes, Sutzuk loukoumia, pastelia, 
siropiasta, hazelnuts, almonds, etc., can be found in both the stores of the Old town, and the 
bazaar that is held every Saturday.  

Also, Xanthi is famous throughout Greece for its carnival. Every year, and for fifteen 
consecutive days during the period of Mardi Gras, a grand carnival is organised with 
references to both local customs and traditions and modern day life.  
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Happy Birthday to Carolyn Wightman who celebrates her birthday on 15 July and to Jack who 
celebrates his on 21July,Kris Elphick  was celebrates her birthday on 22 July and Maureen 
Nankerbis and Phil Gaffney celebrate their birthdays on  24 July. Happy birthday to you all! 
July was a productive month!  
 
Congratulations to Kevin and Maureen Young who celebrate their wedding anniversary on 25 
July  
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Fine food and wine and great 
fellowship at last Sunday’s 

Christmas in July celebrations at 
Pam’s place! 

 


